WALDORF SCHOOL
ORANGE COUNTY

Happy Summer!

| hope you are enjoying this time away from campus. Please take a few moments to read through all the
information we have thoughtfully put together for you and reach out if you have any questions.

We are excited to introduce three new teachers in the fall: Nicole Scheurer (Humanities), Bama Mattson
(Fiber Artist) and Elise Woodward (Ceramicist). They are exceptional in their fields of study and thrilled
to share their talents and expertise next year. Read more about them here.

Parking is available for high school students in the main parking lot of the school and in the spaces
along Canyon Drive. Until then, enjoy the summer sun while reading one of your Book Love selections.
| have already put into practice some of the suggestions from Atomic Habits. Have you read it yet?

Sincerely,

Gina Garrison
High School Coordinator

Student Arrival

Students should arrive on campus between 8:00-8:10am each day. Class begins at 8:15am sharp.
Students are expected to turn their phones in upon arrival or leave them at home. It is not safe to
leave them in cars.

Technology Expectations
Students must bring a charged laptop to school with them each day. There are no minimum

technical requirements. We also expect each student to have a working printer at home.

Calculators

Grade 9 and 10 students will need a scientific calculator such as the TI-30.

By grades 11 and 12, students will need a graphing calculator such as the TI-83, TI-84, or Casio
x-GC50. The TI-84 is a more commonly used graphing calculator with many excellent instructional
videos, while the Casio fx-GC50 is a more economical option. If you have any questions, please

contact Ingrid Feck at ingridfeck@waldorfschool.com

Class Supplies
All students will need colored pencils, paper, a ruler, and a protractor. Additional supplies may be
requested by the individual teacher.


https://www.waldorfschool.com/about/faculty/
mailto:ingridfeck@waldorfschool.com

Wildcat Athletics

All students are required to have a Physical
Exam prior to the start of the season and to
participate in PE or Yoga. In this mailing are the
forms needed for obtaining Physical Clearance.
Bonding Trip We suggest you get clearance before school
starts. This can be done at your family doctor or
walk-in clinic.

The entire High School will leave mid-morning Tuesday, September 5 and return at the end of the
school day Thursday, September 7. We will be camping at South Carlsbad State Beach. Packing list,
permission forms, and itinerary should be received in a separate email.


https://www.waldorfschool.com/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/23-24_PPE_All_Forms_for_Clearance.pdf

